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Dear Acting Chairwoman Clyburn:

I write to request that the Federal Communications Commission move to a Notice of Public Rulemaking
regarding the Sports Blackout Rule.

On January 12, 2012 the FCC announced it would receive comment on a Petition for Rulemaking
requesting the elimination of the Sports Blackout Rule. I submitted comment at that time as did leading
economists, fan organizations, public officials, and thousands offootball enthusiasts around the country.

Yet more than a year and halflater the FCC has failed to determine if the outdated policy remains in the
public interest or to offer its recommendations. And as the professional football season begins,
communities such as my own are once again being faced with unfair and counterproductive blackouts
for local games.

The value ofthe National Football League was significantly enhanced by televising games and decades
old blackout rules created before the League achieved its current popularity and fmancial stability do not
increase game attendance. Most importantly, the Sports Blackout Rule is not fair to my constituents and
a public that commits substantial tax dollars subsidizing the construction and maintenance of30 ofthe
NFL's 31 stadia.

I therefore urge the FCC move forward to a Notice of Public Rulemaking regarding the Sports Blackout
Rule and look forward to its recommendations.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Brian Higgins
MEMBER OF CONGRESS
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